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Dear Dr. Miftahul Ilmi,
Chief Editor Faculty of Biology, UGM


We are submitting a manuscript for consideration in the Journal of Tropical Biodiversity and Biotechnology, in Full Papers Formats in particular. The manuscript is entitled “Avian Diversity in UB Forest, Karang Ploso, Malang, East Java, Indonesia”. It has not been published and that it has not been submitted simultaneously for publication elsewhere. 
           UB Forest is one of the forest areas with special purpose which is managed by Universitas Brawijaya which is affiliated with the Ministry of Environment and Forestry. The UB forest is located at the buffer zone in the south slope of Mount Arjuno, one of the main parts of R. Soerjo Forest Park which are categorized as an “Important Bird Area” by Birdlife International. The landscape of UB Forest is dominated by agroforestry with pine plantation that links the natural ecosystem to the upper side of R. Soerjo Forest Park and the agricultural ecosystem at the lower side. Those areas are the potentials as of avian diversity hotspot according to the many several types of plantation. But, the avian diversity of the UB forest has not been recorded. The main scope of our study is the structure community of avifauna on the UB forest. Our study is very important as a recommendation for comprehensive avitourism in the UB forest. Our study may give insight and raise a question on how diversity avifauna can be used as a recommendation for sustainable development and conservation management. 
Recently, habitat destruction becomes a serious threat to avian diversity. The buffer zone is one of the habitats that have a risk of disturbance and degradation caused by many anthropogenic activities. We hope that the result of the study can be initiated any research to conserve avian diversity. We considered that the manuscript provides valuable conservation information. Finally, related to our study to the scope of the Journal of Tropical Biodiversity and Biotechnology, we hope that our manuscript can be published in this journal. 
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